MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Tuesday 27th February 2024
Present: Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Hall-Pupil Support Manager
Roza Konicka -Andersen Housecaptain
Madison Lawrenson –Nightingale Housecaptain

Charley-Lea Pennington- Stephenson Housecaptain 
Y5 Councillors-Isak Fury, Kaine Georgeson and Poppy Rogers
Y4 Councillors- Bobby Berry and Kai Gudimani
Y3 Councillors- Zain Tergaonkar
 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	Bobby Berry and Roza Konicka- unwell

	2.
	Fundraising

	At the last meeting, children decided to do a bake sale to raise funds for CAFOD. Since this meeting Mrs Birmingham received a letter from the Archdiocese of Liverpool asking for schools to consider an alternative charity to fundraise for (Lenten promise).
The children read the letter and the charities suggested, and voted to raise money for 2 charities-CAFOD and the Children of Gaza and the Holy land.

All monies made from the bake sales will be added together and split evenly. This was agreed by all members of the school council.

A letter will go out this week regarding bake sales.



	3.
	After school clubs
	Mixed football to begin Summer term.

	4.
	Easter
	The children voted to hold another Easter competition this year. 
KS1-Easter Bonnets

KS2-Decorate an egg

Staff have already started donating to the Easter raffle. 

A letter will go home shortly with more information.

	5.
	Year¾ play
	Due to ongoing building work, the year ¾ play will not take place this year. Year ½ need to move into the hall whilst their outside area gets renovated for at least 2 weeks.
There are discussions taking place this week regarding Easter mass and a possible outside collective worship.

	6.
	Mystery benefactor
	School has received a £10000 mystery donation, this will be used to update the outside area of year 1 and 2 and provide some continuous provision for the children.

	7.
	A.O.B
	Isak mentioned themes for World Book Day- he felt this was not a good idea as it takes away the choice of favourite authors and some of the magic. Kaine said this may put pressure on parents re: cost.
This is something to consider next WBD.

Reading records- Mrs Birmingham explained these are based on books read at home not school.
Clubs- children asked about clubs around school. School runs a breakfast club from 8am and after school club until 5.15pm. These are run at a cost. Parents can book in through school office.

	8.
	Next meeting to be arranged after Easter break.
	

	9.
	
	


